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To: Chris Cole, Commissioner, BGS 

Date: 13 October 2017 

Re: Proposed addition to 132 State Street 

Cc: Brad Ferland, Deputy Sec. AOA 

 
As we discussed at our September 18 meeting, we have space issues at 132 State Street. The building is 
in a great location, has wonderful character, and provides excellent natural light for all the employees, 
which is no small thing in my opinion. However, as you saw, there are some challenges. 
 
For example, several employees work in cramped spaces and one is in a hallway. Indeed, the square 
footage (sf) for three of my audit staff are 50, 74 and 81. These are considerably below the GSA 
benchmark of 125 sf per workstation used by BGS in the 2015 Capital District Plan. 
 
In addition, 1) the lack of space requires one of our (non-audit) employees to work next door at 134 
State Street; 2) we do not have a room large enough to accommodate a full staff meeting; and 3) the 
Fire Marshall waived certain fire safety requirements some time ago, but we have only one means of 
egress from the second floor, which is not safe and does not meet code.  
 
For these reasons (and others), I would be grateful if you could earmark the funds necessary to assess 
the feasibility and costs of constructing a small two-story addition behind 132 State Street. The goals 
are: 
 

1) Create four modest offices on the second floor of the addition; 
2) Create a simple meeting space on the first floor sufficient for staff meetings; 
3) Add a second stairwell in the addition or in the connecting structure; and 
4) Move the mechanicals from the basement above ground. 

 
What I am proposing would require moving the maintenance shed, but that shouldn’t present a problem 
as there is ample space in the parking lots on the south side of State Street. Moreover, relocating the 
shed would eliminate the steady noise generated by the landscaping and snow removal equipment 
based there.   
 
As I mentioned, David Schutz has indicated his support for such a project and offered to help as we work 
through issues related to historic preservation. 


